Lenox Historical Commission meeting, June 8, 2017

Present:
Olga Weiss, Jan Chague, Ray Kirby, Lavinia Meeks, Cindy Weiss

(1) There were no minutes of the May meeting.

(2) [bookmark: _GoBack]Larsen/Fisher Associates, consultants on the Historic District expansion, were unable to attend the meeting but left a message with Olga Weiss that the area form is nearing completion and they will soon edit and revise it. Olga will contact them to set up a timetable so the commission can schedule public hearings on the district expansion.

(3) Commission membership changes: Dave Roche has withdrawn, and the commission will need a replacement from the Board of Selectmen. Harriet Wetstone has resigned. Other members have unexpired terms.

(4) Cindy Weiss volunteered to take minutes in place of Harriet.

(5) Westinghouse plaque: The plaque describing the Westinghouse street lamps will be installed in the sidewalk at the corner of Walker and Church streets once it is produced. It will be approximately 8” by 8” and will be installed near a lamp and a bench at the corner. The company producing the bronze plaque is closed in July but the plan is to get this done as soon as possible.

(6) Greg Farmer, representing Verizon about its wireless antennae site, asked to come to the next meeting of the commission instead of the June meeting.

(7) Cemetery map: The commission discussed which graves should be marked with birth and death dates on the map of the cemetery at Church on the Hill that Bart Arnold is preparing. Members decided to add 12 names to the list of those already identified as needing dates. There is not enough room on the map to show dates on all graves, so historically interesting/significant names were selected.  The final list will be prepared and sent to Bart Arnold.

(8) Commission members are invited to help clean up the commission’s office on Mon., June 19, at 1:30 p.m.

The meeting adjourned at 5 p.m. The next meeting will be July 13.









